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Vancouver, B.C 

V6E 4A4 

 

 

 

NOTICE TO INDUSTRY  
 

 
Date Issued:  October 9, 2015    Notice Number:  09/2015 

 

Subject:  Anchoring in McIntyre Bay – Haida Gwaii 
 

Geographic Area:   McIntyre Bay – Haida Gwaii 

 

Communication: The notice is as a result of a vessel anchoring in McIntyre Bay without a pilot in 

order to clean holds. 

 

 

Details: 

Please be advised that McIntyre Bay is within a compulsory pilotage area and under the Pacific Pilotage 

Authority jurisdiction. The Pacific Pilotage Authority must be informed prior to any vessel going to 

anchor in this area. 

 

The exception to this regulation is when an inbound vessel to Triple Island is unable to board the pilot 

due to adverse weather. In this case the vessel may be directed to this anchorage as a temporary measure 

until the weather abates sufficiently for the pilot to board. 

 

In all other occurrences if a vessel wishes to go to anchor in McIntyre Bay a pilot will be required. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation.  If there are any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me at 

604-666-3398. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Kevin Obermeyer 

Chief Executive Officer 

 


